
March 26, 2020 
 
Hon. Donald J. Trump 
President of the United States 
The White House 
Washington, DC 20050 
 

 

Hon. Nancy Pelosi  
Speaker  
House of Representatives  
Washington, DC  20515 
 

Kevin McCarthy 
Minority Leader 
House of Representatives  
Washington, DC  20515 

Hon. Mitch McConnell 
Majority Leader 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Hon. Chuck Schumer 
Minority Leader 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

 
Dear President Trump, Speaker Pelosi, and Leaders McCarthy, McConnell, 
and Schumer, 
 
As state attorneys general, we write to express concern over the proposed 
allocation of funding for the District of Columbia in the Coronavirus Relief 
Fund in the latest relief package. The relief package allocates at least $1.25 
billion in direct payments to every state but allocates only $500 million to the 
District by classifying it as a territory. Indeed, two states with smaller 
populations than the District will receive more than twice as much funding as 
the District. 
 
We believe that the District should receive $1.25 billion for purposes of the 
relief package. The District has nearly 200 confirmed coronavirus cases, 
which outpaces nearly two dozen states and territories. Indeed, as a densely 
populated urban center, the District is uniquely vulnerable to the spread of the 
virus and is already experiencing significant economic loss due to the ongoing 
public health emergency. The District’s tourism, hospitality, and restaurant 
industries, along with its world-class colleges and universities, are already 
suffering, as are small businesses throughout the District. Restaurant sales tax 
revenue are estimated to be currently at 12% of normal levels with the hotel 
industry at 6%. Current estimates place revenue losses at over $500 million by 
the end of September. Harm to the District, as measured by cases of 
coronavirus and resulting economic losses, is among the most severe in the 
nation.  
 
The District’s contributions to the federal government are unique and 
substantial. The District is the seat of the federal government and is thus 
obligated to protect the health and safety of hundreds of thousands of federal 
workers. Moreover, District residents pay the full panoply of federal taxes. 
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Indeed, District residents contribute more to the federal government on a per capita basis than 
residents of any other state or territory. At bottom, the need in the District and the contribution of 
its residents to the federal fisc are significant. It is critical that the District receive the funding it 
needs to ensure adequate services to residents and businesses. 
 
As attorneys general, we are charged with protecting the public interest by ensuring that the 
public is safe and that local businesses comply with applicable laws during emergencies. We 
enforce critical emergency response measures, such as limitations on business operations and 
price gouging prohibitions to reduce the spread of the virus and to ensure that residents have 
access to critical goods and services. In addition, we have worked with the courts, corrections 
agencies, and other stakeholders to ensure that we can maintain public safety while prioritizing 
public health in the criminal justice system. All of this, and everything our state governments are 
doing to protect our residents, requires significant resources. With decreased funding, the District 
government will be able to do less for its more than 700,000 residents than comparably sized 
jurisdictions.  
 
This deadly virus is not limited to any particular geographical boundary. Given the District’s 
connections to nearby states, jeopardizing the ability to respond to the crisis puts not only 
District residents but all Americans at an increased risk.  
 
As state attorneys general, we urge the federal government to ensure that the District government 
and all 50 states receive the minimum allocation of $1.25 billion, so that the District government 
can protect its residents, federal employees, and all Americans. Thank you for considering our 
request. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
KARL A. RACINE 
Attorney General for the District of Columbia 
 
 
 
 
KEVIN G. CLARKSON    XAVIER BECERRA 
Alaska Attorney General    California Attorney General 
 
 
 
 
PHIL WEISER     WILLIAM TONG 
Colorado Attorney General    Connecticut Attorney General 
 
 
 



 
 
KATHLEEN JENNINGS    ASHLEY MOODY   
Delaware Attorney General    Florida Attorney General   
 
 
 
CLARE E. CONNORS    LAWRENCE WASDEN 
Hawaii Attorney General    Idaho Attorney General 
 
 
 
KWAME RAOUL     CURTIS T. HILL, JR.  
Illinois Attorney General    Indiana Attorney General 
 
 
 
TOM MILLER      AARON M. FREY   
Iowa Attorney General    Maine Attorney General   
 
 
 
BRIAN FROSH     MAURA HEALEY    
Maryland Attorney General     Massachusetts Attorney General   
 
 
 
DANA NESSEL     KEITH ELLISON 
Michigan Attorney General    Minnesota Attorney General    
 
 
 
TIM FOX      DOUGLAS PETERSON 
Montana Attorney General    Nebraska Attorney General    
 
  
 
AARON D. FORD     GURBIR S. GREWAL    
Nevada Attorney General    New Jersey Attorney General   
  
 
 
 
HECTOR BALDERAS    LETITIA JAMES     
New Mexico Attorney General   New York Attorney General    
 



 
     
JOSH STEIN      WAYNE STENEHJEM   
North Carolina Attorney General   North Dakota Attorney General   
 
  
 
DAVE YOST      MIKE HUNTER     
Ohio Attorney General    Oklahoma Attorney General    
 
 
 
ELLEN F. ROSENBLUM     JOSH SHAPIRO     
Oregon Attorney General     Pennsylvania Attorney General   
 
  
 
PETER F. NERONHA    HERBERT H. SLATERY III  
Rhode Island Attorney General    Tennessee Attorney General    
 
 
 
TJ DONOVAN      MARK R. HERRING     
Vermont Attorney General     Virginia Attorney General    
 
 
 
 
ROBERT W. FERGUSON     JOSHUA L. KAUL     
Washington Attorney General    Wisconsin Attorney General    
 
 
 
LEEVIN TAITANO CAMACHO   EDWARD MANIBUSAN 
Guam Attorney General    Northern Mariana Islands Attorney General 
 


